Honors Challenge Committee Proposal for the NHS Honors Challenge System:

Honors Challenge Committee:  Heidi Early, Meghan Fox, Kate Gardoqui, Linda Hull, Diane Meyers, John Nowacki, Jennica Osborne, Jeff Patten, Adina Rowan, Yuhong Sun, Ginny Vakalis

We propose that NHS move away from the idea of an elective Honors Challenge System and instead focus on supporting teachers in designing rigorous curriculum for all students in their classes. In this system, all students who achieve an “A” on 75% of assessments in a class would automatically receive the Honors designation on their transcripts for that class. 

Rationale: Because our grading system designates meeting the standards or “Meets” as the grade of a “C”, in order to receive a higher grade a student must go beyond the standards.  To receive an “A,” a student must significantly exceed the standards and produce high quality work at a distinguished level.  This work should be academically rigorous and intellectually advanced.  Students who are pushing themselves to this level on 75% of the assessments in a class deserve to be honored for their academic achievement.

Requirements: This proposal will not work and should not be enacted unless the resources can be allocated to give departments significant amounts of time to discuss standards, definitions of rigorous work, and common assessments in each subject area. As we said above, “To receive an ‘A,’ a student must significantly exceed the standards and produce high quality work at a distinguished level.  This work should be academically rigorous and intellectually advanced.” Redesigning the Noble Honors Program to an A = Honors system would mean that we, as a school, are stating that our curriculum is so rigorous that any student who receives an A on 75% of the assignments in a class has truly exceeded the standard in that subject. In order to make this statement true in all classes at Noble, we will need to devote significant time and resources to the goal of making all classes at Noble uniformly rigorous. We feel that the following investments of time will be crucial to making this system work:

1. It will be critical for all departments to have time to come to a shared definition of rigor within each subject area. Once this has been done, departments must be given ample time in which to align standards and create common assessments. (These assessments would not have to be identical for every teacher, but would have to be based on a common template created collaboratively by all department members). 

2.  Time needs to be set aside for departments to grade common assessments together in order to calibrate their grading and think about rigor in their subject area.  

3. This needs to happen regularly through the year, every year in every department. 

Pros: This system would require the departments in the school to conduct examinations of their curriculum with the questions in mind, “What does rigorous work look like in our subject area? What should students be doing successfully in our classrooms in order to receive an A?” This system would encourage departments to continue to create rigorous, rich curriculum which would then be delivered to all students, rather than to the few who choose Honors. Under this system, the Honors Challenge Committee could transform to a Rigor Committee, and could work to support the continued development of rigorous curriculum throughout the school. 

By making the A synonymous with Honors we could significantly increase student motivation to attempt Honors-level work.  An “A,” because it contributes to GPA and is the variable scrutinized by parents, colleges, insurance companies, etc., is more desirable than an H on a transcript. If one of our goals is to encourage more students to choose the Honors Challenge, this would motivate them to do that.

This system could be somewhat simpler for teachers, because instead of creating alternate projects for Honors students and monitoring contracts, teachers could simply design one layered, rigorous curriculum and award Honors to students who do excellent work within that curriculum. 

This system would be much more consistent for students, who now have to keep track of varying demands from different honors systems in different classes. 

Challenges:

This system could create a reality where a percentage of students in our heterogeneous classes could be effectively barred from receiving an A, because the standard would be set so high. This might have a negative effect on motivation.  This would be especially pronounced if we continue to use the letter “C” on our report card to indicate “Meets,” because the “C” has such a negative connotation, and seems to indicate lack of effort to people who are used to more traditional grades. Some proposals to mitigate this effect would be to have the Work Habits assessment show up on the transcript as well, and to replace the letter “C” with the term “Meets The Standard” on our transcript.  Teachers, teams, and academies might also work together to design alternate ways to honor students for effort, community service/spirit, etc. 

This system will also require teams and teachers to continue designing creative ways of supporting students academically as they are faced with demanding, rigorous work. 

Notes:

Some teachers at Noble have put great effort into designing challenging and creative Honors options for their classes, while also keeping their regular curriculum rigorous. This proposal would not force these teachers to abandon their carefully-designed programs. Among the options open to these teachers would be:


1. To rework their units and rubrics in such a way that what had been the Honors Option would now be the “A” level on the rubric;


2. The teacher would still have the option of offering additional choice activities with incentives designed by the teacher. 

Suggestions:

Here are some suggestions of ways that the school could support the efforts of departments to define and create rigorous curriculum and assessment:

1. Departmental pull-out meetings for the initial discussions.

2. Departmental meeting time could be used over the course of the year next year to work on this. The departments could work together to discuss standards and rigor at each grade level. 



3. ½-day time could be used throughout the year for long departmental meetings.



4. Fall conference time could be used to support this work. 



5. The SLC grant could be used to pay some departments to meet over the summer. 
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